

Community Council Agenda- Tuesday September 18, 2018

1. Attendees: Mr. Clark, Erica Garner, Jill Bott, Becky Merrick.
2. Minutes for Spring meeting have already been approved.
3. Rolling duffel Bags purchased 32 \$25 each. We will send home a flyer with a zip lock bag, for parents to fill. We will use gallon size zip lock bags already purchased. Each bag will have a check list. Becky Merrick and Erica Garner offered to help with getting the bags ready to send. It will be basically a 12 hour kit for emergencies. Mr. Clark will email the form out. Mr. Clark would like to find an Eagle Scout to earn money for emergency kits for each class room. Still need to purchase a flash light for each class (maybe Eagle Scout project too). Mock evacuation will be in May.

B. Fall fundraiser is going well. It will wrap up the end of this week. It Will be funding outdoor classroom. A possibility is the department of health grant that will fund some money if we agree to do a community garden. Maybe have a few families volunteer to be gardener families to help take care of during the Summer. For outdoor classroom: District will provide bark for free. Mrs. Porter has experience making interpretive trails and will help with this. 3rd grade has bulbs and will be planting them. Mr. Clark will be assigning groups to do different areas: square footage, etc. Lowe's sometimes donates to Eagle projects, so maybe they can donate something.

4. Current ideas, questions, needs, etc.
 - A. Now that the loop is open on 3650 W 300 N. there are concerns of safety of kids. There is a need of a cross walk, crossing guard, or something to help with safety. Interest in painting the curb on West Exit because parked cars are a hazard as you pull out of the school.

B.

5. A. PTA- We have lots of new faces interested in helping with PTA. Shaylie Britt is doing safety week. Nicole Green is doing Reflections. T shirt orders were extended after Labor Day and should be done within the next week.

B. Lunch with a loved one: Feedback that people wanted the paper in back packs and not needed to print it. Some parents were confused that they needed to print it. In the future we will say that if you are unable to print and need a form, to get it from you teacher. Also have a check in by the East Parking. There were people who didn't check in because they didn't want to walk around. Parents positive comments were the cool music, dancing, fun event.

6. Trustlands Items, Budget:

Assistants funded. Got money for TA help also in First grade, 3rd – 6th grade will get 35 minutes of clerical and other assistance. Jen Jones who is the Yoga person and Mindfulness will be working with 3rd and 2nd graders with behavior management. Jen will be offering some parent classes for yoga TBA. We have a total of 25 labs in the school, 23 are mobile. About ¾ of our budget was for the labs and TA's. There rest was for teacher training for Mindfulness and stipends.

7. B. Playworks: Great feedback. Kids love it. Junior coaches are being put into place and then can teach games to other kids.
 - C. Feedback on Yoga. The community council felt that Yoga would be a good thing in our school to help reinforce mindfulness.
 - D. Ribbon Week: Planned and ready. We will have an internet safety assembly required by the attorney general.
 - E. Kyle Laws was unable to make it today.

8. A. Ideas: Mr. Clark is thinking it will be a little over \$90,000.00 this year for School Improvement. Keep thinking of ideas.

With the building money Mr. Clark is working on getting a new cement pad on the East side for bikes.

Outdoor entry cameras will be coming soon.

B. Marvin and Jessie Assemblies are planned.

Other items: Mr. Clark will put on the newsletter that there are things we could use for Eagle Scout Projects.

There are concerns about how the Student Service Committee was picked. One boy was chosen for this year and last. Mr. Clark is looking into it.

Mr. Clark motioned meeting adjourned at 4:55. Jill Bott seconded it.

Next meeting is Nov. 13, 2018